Glencoe Neighborhood Homeowners’ Association Trustees meeting on  Jan 5, 2010 
at Joe Verderber’s home.
Present:

  Doug Mory, Dean DiCarlo, Ray Jirousek, Karen Feth, George Gates and Joe Verderber

In the absence of Lynne Woodman, Doug Mory agreed to serve as secretary of the meeting.

Reports:

A. Ray reported that all bills have been paid except the latest plowing invoice which has not been received.  We have $8,819 in the checking account; $10,237 in the money market account; a $100,000 CD due 3/6/10 and a $1,000 CD due 4/1/10. Total amount currently is $120,056.
 Joe Martha reported to Ray that he has sold his home with a closing date probably in late March. One of the developer’s models has also reportedly been sold for $530,000.  Closing has not yet occurred but is expected soon.
B. George reported that  snow removal was going quite well.
C. Doug reported that the staining project was completed without any problems. The Scherba house still does not have its door painted due to a communication glitch between our contractor and the home owner. Doug will personally handle this next summer when the contractor will be back to stain three more homes.

D. Joe reviewed our actual income and expenses for 2009 as well as a proposed new budget for 2010. We continue to be in very good shape.  With the proposed budget, all of our reserves will be fully funded to current requirements without any need for a dues increase in 2010.  

 Joe also handed out our Master Homeowners Unit Status Data List.  Lot # 38 was removed as it was purchased by the Morys and Fishers.   The staining schedule for the next few years,  documentation of the basis for the calculation of a Reserve for re-paving of the GNHA streets and the Driveway Resealing List were also distributed. The contracts for landscaping and snow plowing have been renewed for three years at the same basic prices as the old contracts.  Landscaping for 2010 includes” full mulch”  this spring.

After some discussion it was realized that a correction was required for the proposed tax entry in 2010 .  Joe calculated the change as approximately an additional $172, representing the amount of additional income tax for 2009 that we would pay during 2010.  Ray Jirousek moved to accept the proposed budget for 2010 with a correction for the tax item.  George Gates seconded the motion.  The motion to accept the proposed 2010 budget with no dues increase was passed unanimously.
E. Old Business: Joe reported that the catch basins have been repaired at the same price that the Township secured. The Fire Hydrant across from Gates is not in service but  the Township assures us that it will be repaired, and that the Fire Chief states that there is no cause for concern because it is not currently in service.

F. New Business

· It has been suggested by the police that no cars should be parked in front of the stop sign outside of the model home. A marker has been place to indicate the correct distance from the sign.
· Lynn Woodman, as Secretary, should be added as the third signor on the Associations bank accounts to replace Pam Fisher.

· The annual audit will be scheduled for Feb. if possible, with April as an alternative because of scheduling problems.  Joe will check dates with K. Mayer and R. Schwartz, who have volunteered to be the homeowners who serve as auditors this year. 

· There was some question about the appearance of some electrical device (light or heater) on the front of the Scherba home, over the porch. As this is not a lighting fixture which was part of the original construction, it will be investigated to determine if there might be any problem with its conformance to the Code of Regulations.

· There was some discussion of the possibility of consideration of proposing modification to the Code of Regulations  so as to not allow rentals of GNHA homes.   No conclusion was reached  and further discussion was deferred because of the existence of two rental contracts now in effect, at least one of which is a reportedly a multi-year contract.
The next meeting was tentatively scheduled for 6 P.M. at George Gates home on April 19.

